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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who have tried to keep themselves and others safe’.

	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Eva M
Charlotte R
	Bonnie W
Zoie Y
	George I
Harley N
	Agnes S
Theo BW
	Kian B
Mila S
	Mylo MH
Olive F

	Year 1
	Christian P
Lucy M
	Jenson R
Annabelle B
	Rosie W
Maya S
	Darcy P
Emilia C
	Freddie T
Yuvan Y
	Mila S
Tom S

	Year 2
	Avie W

Qirui C
	Bob T
Darcie E
	Kiara H
Dulcie A
	Ethan C
Minerva C
	Ella W
Jack L
	Billy W
Thomas R

	Year 3 
	Jonah M

No name
	Woody C
Harvey S
	Molly R
Eleanor C
	Freya E
Victoria R
	Maisey BB
Robyn W
	Ethan F
Jenson C

	Year 4
	Niamh B
Jenson J
	Ethan P
Scarlett E
	Yutong C
Rueben C
	Theo L
Jaynee C
	Dexter F
Moses C
	Emmie T
Sophie S

	Year 5
	Evie N
Saengarun K
	Ruby R
Lucy F
	Gracie W
Colin M
	Heath C
Olivia-Rose C
	Isla S
Oscar S
	Skyla E
Annalise S

	Year 6
	Evan R
Penny W
	Layla G
Leighton T
	Kendrick C
Thomas M
	Leah K

Ellie H
	Oliver K
William L
	Stella G
Connie E

	Walliams
	1479
	Rowling
	1764

	Dahl
	1576
	Cowell
	1414


Overall winners are Rowling with 8540 points
Good bye Mrs Mazey
Today we say good bye to one of our teaching assistants, Mrs Mazey. We would like to thank Mrs Mazey for all of her hard work and dedication to the school over many years. We would like to convey our very best wishes for the future. 
School Closes
Just a reminder that school closes on Thursday afternoon next week, 28th March, for the Easter break. Children return to school on Wednesday 10th April.
Walking To and From School
If you or your children use the church graveyard as a short-cut coming to or leaving school, please do so carefully and respectfully and take care over the steps or uneven footpaths. Thank you.
Red Nose Day
Last Friday, the children of Lowton West took part in fundraising for Comic Relief. They supported Red Nose Day by taking part in activities across school organised by the Lowton West School Council. The children looked fantastic in their red-themed outfits as part of our non-uniform day! The School Council delivered an assembly to explain the importance of the fundraising that Comic Relief do. The children were very confident and clear when delivering their ideas. Well done School Council! 
The School Council will judge the entries and the winners and our final fundraising totals will be announced on the newsletter next week. Thank you everyone for all of the support with donations, and thanks to Miss Green (our PSHE Subject leader) and the School Council for organising this event.

Sign Language Week 

In recognition of Sign Language week, KS2 had a special assembly to celebrate the importance of sign language to the deaf community. Emma Danton, who is from the Specialist Sensory Education Team at Wigan Council, delivered an assembly about sign language and its importance in helping the deaf community. Emma was assisted by Year 5 pupil Nancy P who did a fantastic job in helping Emma with the PowerPoint and signing to the children. They educated KS2 on why signing is importance and taught the children how to sign. Emma also discussed our local charity Wigan and Leigh Deaf children’s society and the important work they do for deaf children in the community. Thank you to Emma and Nancy for a very important and educational assembly. KS2 really enjoyed listening and taking part in learning new signs.

Year 5 Golborne Mining Disaster Talk
On Thursday, Year 5 were fortunate to be visited by some gentlemen who had previously worked at Golborne Colliery. The visit was in connection to our local history research into the different mining disasters which occurred locally. On 18th March 1979, ten men were sadly killed after an explosion at Golborne Colliery and there was only one survivor, apprentice engineer Brian Rawsthorne. Mr Rawsthorne visited school with Mr Eric Foster, who worked down the mine on the trains, to tell us all about working down the mines and what happened on this fateful day. We also had first-hand accounts from two more gentlemen, Neil and Derek, who gave the children their personal experiences of working down the mines, too. We were extremely lucky to be able to listen to their experiences and it really helped us to fully understand what happened. Thank you to all our visitors for giving up their afternoon to come and speak to Year 5. The children were extremely well behaved and respectful, and our visitors commented at the end of the afternoon about how fantastic they had been. Well done, Year 5!
Friends Association

The Friends Association now have their own page on the Community tab of the school website. There’s a wealth of information about what they do and what they have planned for the future, and you can navigate to their page to find out more by clicking on this link: Friends Association Page You will see that today’s Tuck Shop flyer appears on there (notifications went out on School Spider), as does the Easter non-uniform day next Thursday. Please do have a look.
Friends Association Non-Uniform Day
As a fund-raiser, The Friends Association are hosting a non-uniform day next Thursday, 28th March, coupled with a competition. Please make your payment of £1.00 on School Money to allow your child to come to school in their own clothes and to receive a competition entry form. Prizes will be given per class.
Class 4 Mini -Golf and Hockey

After-school Mini-Golf and Hockey starts for Class 4 after the Easter break. Please complete the School Spider survey to confirm your child’s attendance, and make the required payment of £12.50 on SchoolMoney. Thank you.

Year 2 Zumba Taster

Year 2 children will have the opportunity to try Zumba during the school day on Tuesday 26th March, and an after-school club will then be offered.
Year 3 Zumba
Tuesday will be the final Zumba Club for Year 3. Parents may attend at 4pm to watch a short presentation of what the children have been learning these past few weeks. Please wait outside the front entrance at 4pm.
Year 4 Judo
This Tuesday will be the final breakfast Judo session. Thank you so much to Dale from Judo Education who has made the sessions very enjoyable for the children taking part.
Year 5 Fencing Breakfast Club
The survey for Year 5 Fencing Breakfast Club after Easter is still open on School Spider. Please complete the survey as soon as possible if your child is interested. There is a £28.00 fee to pay on SchoolMoney once you’ve signed up.

Year 6 Free Swimming
During the Easter break, free swimming lessons are available for Year 6 pupils who are not confident swimmers and who didn’t achieve the expected levels in their school lessons. The lessons are available at both Ashton and Leigh pools. The children we’re aware of have been contacted by School Spider this week, and if interested you should contact the Swimming Coordinator by emailing greg.hardman@wigan.gov.uk
School Dinners

Week commencing Monday 25th March 2024 will be ‘Week 2’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 
Out of School Achievements

Olivia P from Class 12 swam sixty lengths on Tuesday this week, to achieve her 1500m distance badge. Well done Olivia!
Gracie W of Class 11 has been moved up to Stage 2 at her gymnastics club. Well done Gracie.

Isabelle W of Class 6 has also been moved up to Stage 2 at gymnastics club. Well done Isabelle.
After/Before-School Clubs

	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Class 3
	Mini-Golf and Hockey
	Wednesday 27th March
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Class 4
	Craft Club
	Tuesday 26th March
	4:15pm
	Classroom door

	Year 3
	Zumba
	Tuesday 26th March
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 4
	Judo Breakfast Club
	Tuesday 26th March
	Drop off at main front entrance at 8:00am

	Year 5
	Homework Club
	Tuesday 26th March
	4:00pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 6
	Booster Lessons
	Monday 25th March
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors


Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
